
New Gore Library
Open for Business

Upcoming Meetings

  Easter and Southland Anniversary Day Hours

  Mataura River Crossing Project - Have your Say

  2023 Residents Survey

We will have staff on call across 
our various services over Easter 
weekend. If there’s an issue requiring 
urgent attention, or you need noise 
control phone 209-0330.
Non-urgent issues can be reported 
using our Antenno app, which you can 
easily download from the App Store 
or Google Play.
Please note, we observe Southland 
Anniversary Day on the Tuesday after 
Easter.

Gore Aquatic Centre
Closed
•	 Good Friday
Open
•	 Saturday 8 April & Easter Sunday 

10:00am – 6:00pm
•	 Easter Monday & Southland 

Anniversary Day 1:00pm – 
5:00pm

Gore Transfer Station
Closed
•	 Good Friday and Easter Monday
Open
•	 Saturday 8 April 10:30am – 

4:00pm
•	 Easter Sunday 12 noon – 5:00pm
•	 Southland Anniversary Day 

10:30am – 5:00pm

Gore Library
Closed
•	 Good Friday, Easter Sunday, 

Easter Monday and Southland 
Anniversary Day

Open
•	 Saturday 8 April 10:00am – 

1:00pm

Eastern Southland Gallery 
Closed 
•	 Good Friday
Open
•	 Saturday 8 April to Easter 

Monday 1:00pm - 4:00pm
•	 Tuesday 11 April 10:00am – 

4:30pm

Croydon Aviation Heritage Centre 
Closed
•	 Good Friday
Open
•	 Saturday 8 April, Easter Sunday, 

Easter Monday, Southland 
Anniversary Day 10:00am - 
3:00pm  

Gore Visitor Centre, Mataura Library/
Service Centre and Main Office
Closed
•	 Good Friday to Southland 

Anniversary inclusive

Wheelie bin collection
Collections will be one day later for 
the week starting Monday  10 April. 
This means Monday’s collection will 
be on Tuesday, Tuesday’s collection 
on Wednesday, etc.

This is a reminder to let the Council know your preference for getting two water 
pipelines across the Mataura River so it can deliver water that meets national 
drinking water standards to the entire town. 

The options are:
•	 Look at an option that combines the water pipes with a walking and cycling 

bridge. 
•	 Just focus on getting the pipelines across the river, which is likely to be by 

drilling underneath it. 

Your feedback will help the Council decide what to do, alongside technical 
findings. Go to www.lets.talk.goredc.govt.nz to more information and an online 
feedback form. Feedback closes on Friday 21 April.

Let the Council know how you feel about the services it delivers and living in the 
Gore District. Go to www.goredc.govt.nz

Meetings are held in the Council 
Chambers, 29 Bowler Avenue, 
Gore, unless otherwise stated. 
All meetings, except those in-
committee, are live-streamed on the 
Council’s YouTube channel www.
youtube.com/GoreDC

Tuesday 28 March
The Council held an extraordinary 
meeting, starting at 3.15pm.

The business transacted at the 
meeting related to an update from 
the Chief Executive’s Appraisal 
Committee. The public were 
excluded in accordance with Section 
7(2)(a) – protect the privacy of 
natural persons including that of 
deceased natural persons.

Tuesday 18 April
The Council will hold its monthly 
meeting, starting at 4:00pm.

Agendas for all meetings, except 
those in-committee, are available on 
the Council’s website www.goredc.
govt.nz (link on homepage).

It has been a while since the Gore 
Library has been able to operate 
under its usual hours. Here’s a 
reminder of when you can visit the 
new, spacious building:

Monday and Wednesday
9:30am - 8:00pm

Tuesday, Thursday and Friday
9:30am – 6:00pm

Saturday 
10:00am – 1:00pm

Sunday (May-September)
1:00pm – 4:00pm
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